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1. Call to Order

A Regular Meeting of the INFRASTRUCTURE SURTAX CITIZENS OVERSIGHT 

COMMITTEE of the City of Port St. Lucie was called to order by Chair Robert 

Christian on April 25, 2025, at 3:03 p.m., at Port St. Lucie City Hall, Room 366, 

121 Port St. Lucie Boulevard, Port St. Lucie, Florida.

2. Roll Call

Members Present:

Chair Christian

Vice Chair Kroll

Ms. Calvin

Ms. Prout

Mr. Ashburn

Mr. Beaudoin

Ms. Hudson, Alternate

Members Not Present:

Chair Pro Tem Bramble

3. Determination of Quorum

Chair Christian determined there was a quorum.

4. Approval of Minutes

4.a Approve the January 17, 2025, Infrastructure Sales Tax 

Oversight Committee Meeting Minutes.    

2025-388

Mr. Beaudoin moved to approve the January 17, 2025, Meeting Minutes. 
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Vice Chair Kroll seconded the motion, which passed unanimously by voice 

vote.

5. Public to be Heard

Tony Acerra spoke about various issues on non-agenda items. He discussed the 

roundabout at Darwin and Paar.

Thomas Salvador, CIP & Sales Tax Project Group Manager, Colt Schwerdt, 

Public Works Director, and Margaret Carland, Senior Deputy Attorney, provided 

feedback to Mr. Acerra.

6. New Business

6.a Approve the One Half-Cent Sales Tax FY25 Second Quarter 

Update.

2025-389

Thomas Salvador, CIP & Sales Tax Project Group Manager, provided an 

overview of the Infrastructure One Half-Cent Sales Tax FY25 Second 

Quarter Update. (Clerk’s Note: A PowerPoint Presentation was shown at 

this time.)

Mark Biegner, Senior Business Analyst, provided a financial update 

regarding the One Half-Cent Sales Tax for FY25 Second Quarter. 

Vice Chair Kroll moved to approve the One Half-Cent Sales Tax FY25 

Second Quarter. Mr. Beaudoin seconded the motion, which passed 

unanimously by voice vote.

7. Unfinished Business

There was nothing scheduled for this portion of the Agenda.

8. Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

_____________________________

Robert Christian, Chair 

_____________________________

Daisy Ruiz, Deputy City Clerk
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